
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
AGENDA LETTER 

 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
105 E. Anapamu Street, Suite 407 

Santa Barbara, CA  93101 
(805) 568-2240  

 

Agenda Number:  
 

Department Name: Flood Control 
Department No.: 054 
For Agenda Of: 09/16/08 
Placement:   Administrative  
Estimated Tme:   N/A 
Continued Item: No  
If Yes, date from:  
Vote Required: Majority  

 

 

TO: Board of Directors, Flood Control and Water Conservation District 
  

FROM: Department 
Director(s)  

Scott McGolpin, Public Works Director, 568-3010 

 Contact Info: Thomas D. Fayram, Deputy Public Works Director, 568-3436 

SUBJECT:   Via Rueda Storm Drain Interceptor Project Phase II, 2nd District 
 

County Counsel Concurrence  Auditor-Controller Concurrence  
As to form: Yes  As to form: Yes     
Other Concurrence:  Risk Management   
As to form: Yes   
 

Recommended Actions:  
Approve plans and specifications for the Via Rueda Storm Drain Interceptor Project Phase II. 
 
Summary Text:  
This project consists of constructing approximately 225 linear feet of 30 inch diameter storm drain in 
Puente Drive, in the unincorporated area of eastern Goleta area.  The project will connect the 
downstream terminus of Via Rueda Interceptor Storm Drain Phase I to Atascadero Creek.  Phase I was 
completed in 2007 and was designed to improve the drainage of Vieja Drive, located above Via Rueda, 
and relieve the Flood Control District's maintenance staff from having to further maintain the remaining 
portions of the previously existing drainage system through the quitclaiming of easements.  Phase II 
represents the final phase of this project. 
 
On August 20, 2008, the Flood Control District received thirteen bids for the Via Rueda Storm Drain 
Interceptor Project Phase II.  Shaw Excavating and Grading submitted the apparent lowest bid in the 
amount of $85,567.50.  The contract amount is within the informal bidding process of $125,000 so the 
construction contract will be awarded by the Public Works Director.  
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Background:  
Pursuant to the Public Contracting Code, the Public Works Director has the authority to award 
construction contracts under $125,000.  Since the bid amount including the 10% contingency is within 
the informal contracting limit of $125,000, the Public Works Director will execute the construction 
contract for this project.    
 
Completion of this project will improve drainage and decrease flooding potential to the Via 
Rueda/Puente Drive neighborhood.  
 

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:  

Budgeted: Yes  

Fiscal Analysis:  

Funding Sources Current FY Cost:
Annualized 

On-going Cost:
Total One-Time

Project Cost
General Fund
State
Federal
South Coast FZ 85,567.50$                   
Other:
Total 85,567.50$                   -$                            -$                                

Narrative: 
This project was included in the Adopted 2008-09 Budget under the Design Cost Center of the Water 
Resources Division of the Public Works Department as shown on page D-336 in the budget book.  
 
The project is also included in the Capital Improvement Plan on Program on page B-179. 
 

Staffing Impacts:  

Legal Positions: FTEs: 
  

 
Special Instructions:  

Direct the Clerk of the Board to send a copy of the minute order of this action to the Flood Control 
District office, Attn:  Christina Lopez. 
 

Authored by: Jon Frye, Civil Engineer Manager, 568-3444 
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Via Rueda Storm Drain Interceptor II Project – Site Map 
 
 


